
 

PSA welcomes new Area Commissioner: St Albans 
Management Area 
 
The PSA had the opportunity to be called to an introduction meeting on 4 July 2019 by the new Area 
Commissioner of St Albans Management Area, Mr Nthako Nyapotse. 
 
He indicated in the meeting that he has over 30 years of service in DCS and is coming from 
Bloemfontein. He was clear to say that he demands respect and that the disciplinary code is not to 
punish, but to correct behaviour. He also noted that he is aware of the many challenges facing St 
Albans related to staff shortages and smuggling of contraband. 
 
For the PSA, staff shortages are amongst many concerns at DCS, and it is appreciated that the Area 
Commissioner recognizes this concern. The PSA welcomes Mr Nyapotse to the Eastern Cape and 
trusts that there will be a fruitful and successful working relationship with him.  
 
 
Ivan Fredericks 
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